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A Lost Virtue:  
March Speaker Christina Condit  

Mission Statement  
As Catholic professional and business men and women, we are called to live our Christian ethics not only on Sundays but throughout our daily lives at 
home and at work. 
 
Our goal in the Catholic Professional and Business Club shall be to incorporate and uphold our beliefs in every aspect of our daily lives, and to gather to 
share with others who seek a more ethical business environment. 
 
Each of us shall strive to achieve a commingling of our ethical and professional obligations, in demonstration of the fact that ethics and business need not 
be mutually exclusive terms. 

Christina Condit will be speaking to the CP&BC about her mission to re-define the 
sexual revolution for the next generation and let us in on how she has been able to 
influence so many young people with her unconventional message in stark contrast 
to the pressures of today's society. As a young but fearless 18 year old girl, 
Christina began speaking in front of thousands of high school students in 2004 
about her commitment to chastity and her trust in God. 
 
She shows how saving sex for marriage is not weird, but is in fact beautiful. She 
pours her whole heart into uplifting the students with a POSITIVE, faith-filled 
message. Christina has the confidence and charisma needed to present on such an 
important matter. Thousands of students have accepted and embraced her words 
of encouragement to live a chaste lifestyle due to her understanding and honesty 
of the struggles we all face. Students gravitate toward Christina and many have 
trusted and confided in her about their struggles after her presentations or by 
writing letters, e
-mails, and 
sending cards. 

 
In 2011, Christina gave a year of mission work for 
the Catholic Church as a coworker for Regnum 
Christi. She currently designs and leads retreats 
for the program Pure Fashion, an international 
faith based program designed for girls 14-18.  
 
Still single and a virgin, this beautiful, dynamic, 
and outstanding young lady continues to steal 

Recent Speaking Engagements  
§ Everest Academy in Clarkston, Michigan 
§ Belmont Abbey College for a Youth Pilgrimage in 

Charlotte, North Carolina  
§ Alpharetta, Georgia at a Mother/Daughter Luncheon 

for the program, Butterfly Effect 
§ Life Teen Youth Rally in Buffalo, New York 
§ John Paul II Cultural Center in Washington, D.C.  
§ As well as interviews with EWTN and Catholic TV and 

many, many more appearances. 
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The Bishop's Annual Appeal for the Diocese of Fresno -- at just over 
30 percent of its $900,000 target -- is off to a strong start. 
 
"I don't think we have all our parishes engaged in the campaign, but 
I would say we're doing pretty well thus far," says Gilbert J. Haro, 
director of the diocese's development office, which is coordinating 
the diocesan-wide effort. "Our donors are being quite generous, 
and I'm encouraged by the early numbers." 
 
The faithful have contributed $308,000 in gifts and pledges, he says. 
Of that amount, pledges total $46,000, "the highest we have ever 
had," Haro adds. Pledges are paid over time. 
 
Highlights of the cash contributions include one gift of $5,000, one 
gift of $4,000, and a few gifts of $3,000, says Haro. The campaign 
has also received about 60 gifts in the $1,000 to $5,000 range and 
nearly 60 between $500 to $1,000, he says. 
 
Another encouraging development is the donations made by 
parishioners using PayPal, which is a safe and secure system that 
allows payments to be made through the Internet or via a "smart" 
phone. The appeal has received almost 100 gifts, which totaled 
$22,000, "by far the best we've ever done," says Haro. 
 
The development office began offering the option of electronic 
giving three years ago, and the results thus far for this campaign 
"tell us it's catching on," he says. One of the gifts was for $3,500, 
and 10 more have been in the range of $500 to $1,000, says Haro. 
 
The Bishop's Annual Appeal launched last October with an 
ambitious aim of raising $900,000 among the diocese's 88 parishes -
- or $100,000 more than the previous five Bishop's Annual Appeals. 
The increased appeal goal is reflective of Bishop Ochoa's optimism 
in these tough times and in his belief that we can become better 
stewards of Christ, especially during this “Year of Faith.”  Besides a 
larger overall goal, another change for the 2012-2013 appeal was 
that parishes were not given individual goals.   
 
The 2012-2013 Bishop's Annual Appeal supports four vital areas 
that touch every parish in the diocese: Seminarians/vocations; 
catechetics; family life ministry; and youth ministry. It is envisioned 
that half of the appeal's goal of $900,000 will be used to create an 
Education Formation Endowment that will strengthen the diocese's 
efforts in promoting the priesthood. 
 
For more information about the appeal or to make a contribution, 
please contact the diocesan Development Office at (559) 488-7414 
or ǿǿǿΦŘƛƻŎŜǎŜƻũǊŜǎƴƻΦƻǊƎκōŀŀΦ 

Having attended CP&BC 
breakfasts since the very first 
one, I have heard many great, 
inspiring speakers.  However, 
every once in a while a speaker 
has been truly exceptional.  I feel 
that our February speaker, Bob 
Dolan, was just such a person.   
 

Mr. Dolan was witty, humorous, and devout; and the love 
and respect he has for his brother, Timothy Cardinal 
Dolan, shone through his entire talk.  I would have been 
happy to listen to his stories about him and his brother 
for the entire morning!  It’s tempting to put religious 
people, such as Cardinals, on a pedestal; and here was his 
brother relating very normal family stories about a man 
who will be helping select our next Pope!  I believe Mr. 
Dolan to be as much an ambassador for the Catholic 
Church and Faith as his brother is.   
 
At a time when the church faces so much criticism, Mr. 
Dolan showed us a very personal, human (and often 
funny) side of a priest that I could relate to.  Mr. Dolan is 
a truly gifted speaker and I feel privileged to have heard 
him.  

Mark Your Calendars! 

The CP&BC has an exciting lineup of speakers set up for the 
rest of 2013. Mark your calendars for these upcoming 
meetings, held on the second Friday of every month at 
Pardini’s: at Shaw and Van Ness in Fresno.  
 

ß !ǇǊƛƭ мнΣ нлмо 
 

February Speaker Reflection  
Bob Dolan  

By JoEllen Strait  

Bishopðs Annual Appeal 2012-2013  
 Strong results thus far for Bishop's Annual Appeal  

by Phillip G. Torrez  
Special to Central California Catholic Life  
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The CP&BC thanks our sponsors for the year:  

ß Automated Office Systems  

ß Big De Farms & Cattle/Dan Souza 

ß DiBuduo & DeFendis Insurance 

ß Dowling Aaron Incorporated., Attorneys at Law  

ß Electric Motor Shop 

ß Gary McKeighan Insurance  

ß Jay Chapel/Wayne Gomes  

ß Me-n-Ed’s Pizzerias 

ß Pardini’s Catering & Banquets 

ß QUALI-T-RUCK Services, Inc. 

ß Sierra West Warehouse and Logistics, LP   

 

If you are interested in sponsoring the newsletter, please 

contact Nick Strait at directory@cpbcfresno.org 

Thanks to our Sponsors  

Katherine Andes has lived most of 
her life in Hanford and St. Brigid’s 
parish, except for a 20-year detour 
in Los Angeles. After graduating 
from CSUF in 1972, she headed to 
Los Angeles to work in the 
entertainment industry. She did 
lots of commercials and then 
switched over to the literary side of 
the industry. She helped bring to 
the screen, {Ƙƻƻǘ ǘƻ Yƛƭƭ, starring Sydney Portier and Tom 
Beringer. She and her husband, Bill, returned home to 
Hanford after the birth of their first child. Hanford was a 
better place to raise children. Another child came along, but 
Bill passed away unexpectedly in 1983. Katherine raised her 
two children alone, homeschooling them, and raising them 
diligently in the faith. During that time, she often wrote 
columns for magazines and The Fresno Bee. She also co-
created and co-authored with Matt Pinto two sets of the 
popular Catholic apologetics flash cards, CǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ 5ŜŦŜƴŘŜǊǎ. 
About 60,000 sets have been sold to date. 
 
Today, Katherine has her own company, Andes & Associates, 
where she works full-time as a writer who specializes in web 
content development and search engine optimization. She 
says, “I help businesses improve their websites so that their 
sites get found by search engines and rank well; and, so that 
their pages sell well.” 
 
Kathy took the time to answer a few questions to help the 
CP&BC membership learn a little bit more about herself. 
  
²Ƙȅ ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ ŀƎǊŜŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /tϧ./ .ƻŀǊŘΚ  
I just love this club. Every month it’s like a mini-retreat to 
attend the meetings. I miss them during the summer. I’m 
happy to be a board member and to help in anyway I can. 
 
²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ƛƴ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅΚ  
We have the ‘fullness of truth.’ Our task is to understand and 
communicate that truth in terms that others can take in. I 
heard a priest say that our job is to be a ‘little light in a dark 
world.’ I believe that completely. 
 
²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ Ƴƻǎǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƴƻǘ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘƻƻ 
ŜƳōŀǊǊŀǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜΚ 
I was the first female television announcer in Southern 
California. I used to say, ‘Stay tuned for Happy Days!’ 

Meet the CP&BC Board  
Kathy Andes  

A Prayer for Daily Neglect  
 
Eternal Father, I offer Thee the Sacred 
Heart of Jesus, with all its love, all its 
sufferings and all its merits. 
 
First --- To expiate all the sins I have 
committed this day and during all my 
life.  

Glory be to the Father, and to the 
Son, and to the Holy Spirit. As it was in 
the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, 
world without end. Amen. 
 
Second --- To purify the good I have done poorly this day 
and during all my life.  

Glory be to the Father... 
 
Third --- To supply for the good I ought to have done, and 
that I have neglected this day and all my life.  

Glory be to the Father... 
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CP&BC Membership Renewals Due:  It’s time to renew your CPP&BC membership. Annual dues are $45.00 per 

person. A membership form is available on our website. For more information call Jeff Lauritzen at 559.288.7280. 

 

Reservations: Reservations are required for all breakfast meetings, held at Pardini’s, and can be made by calling Denise 

Correia at 559.434.2722 or by visiting www.cpbcfresno.org. Doors open at 7 a.m. for coffee and networking. The program 

concludes at 8:30 a.m. New for the 2012-13 year, the cost for each breakfast is $15 for members and $20 for guests. 

  

Membership Directory: The deadline for advertising in the 2012-12 Directory has passed but it’s never too late to start 

thinking about next year. Ad space starts at only $50. Contact Nick Strait at 559.304.8905 or directory@cpbcfresno.org for 

more information.  The 2012-13 edition will be coming soon! 

 

Prayer Network:  CP&BC has a “prayer network” to be used for member prayer needs for themselves or loved ones. We 

have members already signed-up to pray for special needs submitted; however, anyone else is invited to also become part of 

the prayer network. Sally Lauritzen is the point person to whom requests can be made, and once they are received she will 

email or phone the network. Contact Sally (salauritz@att.net or 559.439.8378) to become part of the network or to submit a 

prayer request. 

 

Website: Please be sure to visit www.cpbcfresno.org for all the latest information about the club. CP&BC thanks Rod Silver 

and ARTCO for the design and maintenance of the website. 


